
Draft minutes of Transfer Station and Recycling Review Committee: Meeting August 31, 2020  

Attending by phone or logged in:, Bob Lenzi, Doug Winter, Erin Paradise,  Michael Amenti, Rick 
Spinale, Tracy Hardekopf, and Peter Royce. 

 
The meeting was opened at 2:30 pm. 
The topic for the meeting was to finalize the user fees at the transfer station. 
 
Prior to the meeting and by email; it was announced that Darlene Harris is no longer a Town 
employee. 
 
The following items were agreed upon: 
 
A dorm-size refrigerator should have the same fee as any other unit with refrigerant ($17). 
 
As to tires, a new category was created for “recreational tires”.  That category includes bike, 
wagon, wheelbarrows, et al. Other tires were priced by size: up to 19.5”; $4, 19.5-24.5; $15, 
24.5-30.5; $20. All tires must have the rims removed to be accepted. 
 
CFL and florescent bulbs will be priced at $1 each. 
 
Styrofoam should go into the compactor (with MSW) in Town bags. 
 
Contractor bags should be $4-$7 depending on content. 
 
Construction material should be priced at $25/cubic foot for items like wood and insulation and 
priced at $45/ton for items like plaster and roofing material. 
 
These items for construction materials cover both truck and trailer loads. 
 
Tubs and shower pieces should be cut to be no more than 3’ x 3’ pieces. 
 
The minutes from August 10 were amended to emphasize the review did not include single 
stream recycling. In the parentheses after “operational costs” it was agreed to include “and 
single stream recycling. The minutes were accepted as amended. 
 
The next meeting is scheduled for September 9 at 2:30 pm with the only item on the agenda to 
be approving the final version of the fee schedule. The meeting after that will be September 21 
at 2:30 pm. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 4:17 pm. 



Peter 


